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February 18, 2025 
 
The Honorable Janice Hahn, Chair and  
Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority Board Members 
One Gateway Plaza, Mail Stop 99-3-1 
Los Angeles, CA  90012 
 
Subject: Sepulveda Transit Corridor Project – Support for Alternatives 4 and 5, 

a Direct, On-Campus Station at UCLA, and a Seamless Connection to 
the D Line at the Westwood/UCLA Station 

 
Dear Chair Hahn and Board Members: 
 
On behalf of the City of Culver City, I am writing to express our strong support for 
Alternatives 4 and 5, the inclusion of a direct, on-campus station at the University of 
California, Los Angeles (UCLA), and a seamless connection to the Metro D Line (Purple) 
at Westwood/UCLA Station for the Sepulveda Transit Corridor Project (STC). On 
February 10, 2025, the Culver City Council voted to support Alternatives 4 and 5 and a 
STC project that advances these objectives. 
 
Commuters traveling between the San Fernando Valley and the Westside, and onward 
to final destinations across the region, face chronic traffic and limited transit alternatives. 
Metro estimates that the current journey between the Van Nuys Metrolink station in the 
San Fernando Valley and the E Line (Expo) on the Westside takes over an hour and half 
via transit, with transit riders stuck in the same congestion as drivers. Driving is not much 
faster, averaging 40-90 minutes at peak. This negatively affects quality of life, harms 
regional air quality, and undermines statewide efforts to reduce greenhouse gas 
emissions.   
 
The Sepulveda Transit Corridor Project (STC) promises to cut that journey to as little as 
20 mins, a transformative change that could bring tens of thousands of Angelenos out of 
their cars and onto transit. It is essential that Metro leverages this once in a generation 
opportunity to ensure a better mobility future for the region. To maximize mobility benefits 
and ridership, the STC project needs to directly connect the most popular destinations 
between the San Fernando Valley and the Westside. According to Metro’s projections, 
which includes UCLA, a directly located station would be the busiest non-transfer station 
in the entire system. It also necessitates seamless connections with other transit lines to 
create a network that is fast and convenient for riders across the region. A seamless 
connection with the D Line (Purple) at Wilshire Blvd. is essential; it is projected to be the 
overall busiest station in the STC project and would serve as a key transfer point for the 
Metro system. 
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Alternatives 4 and 5 are best suited to support these goals. They have the highest 
projected ridership and the shortest projected travel times when factoring in peak 
frequency. They include a direct, on-campus station at UCLA and a seamless connection 
to the D Line (Purple) at Westwood/UCLA, both of which are projected to be the highest-
ridership of all alternatives. They provide new rail transit service on Sepulveda Blvd. in 
the Valley, expanding access beyond existing planned service on Van Nuys Blvd. 
Additionally, Alternatives 4 and 5 terminate at the existing transit hub at Expo/Sepulveda, 
which is well served by Metro, Big Blue Bus, and Culver CityBus, furthering connections 
across the Westside and beyond. 
 
We appreciate your ongoing leadership and respectfully urge you to support Alternatives 
4 and 5, which include a direct, on-campus station at UCLA and a seamless connection 
to the D Line (Purple) at Westwood/UCLA Station, for the Sepulveda Transit Corridor 
Project.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Dan O’Brien 
Mayor 
 
cc: Stephanie Wiggins, Chief Executive Officer, Los Angeles Metro 
 The Honorable Members of the City Council 
 John M. Nachbar, City Manager 
 Diana Chang, Chief Transportation Officer 



February 2025 RBM Public Comment – Item 33 

 
From:   
Sent: Tuesday, February 25, 2025 10:28 PM 
To: Board Clerk <BoardClerk@metro.net> 
Subject: Item #33 - Against - Feb 27 2025 BOD Meeting 
 
Hello LA Metro. My name is  I’m a resident of Downey, and I take LA Metro buses and trains 
everyday to work. I’m against the installation of taller faregates as LA Metro will be spending millions of 
even more dollars trying to enforce fares, when LA Metro instead should be moving towards universal 
free fares. 
 
Taller faregates are going to make it a burden for passive fare evaders that are low income that need to 
use the LA Metro because they have no choice. If it’s too much of a burden, they may be forced to take 
buses instead of trains and thus this will lower the rail ridership numbers and make taking trains less safe 
because there’s less people taking the trains (because less riders = less safety in numbers = less safety). 
All while the minority of those that are aggressive fare evaders will continue pushing/finding their way 
through to get into the train system anyway (already you can see videos of the BART tall faregates where 
fare evaders are still getting through anyway). Even this item’s board report states that the WMATA taller 
faregates do not eliminate 100% of fare evaders. 
 
Again, the better way to improve public safety and a better investment for LA Metro’s money is to move 
towards free fareless and to stop spending millions more dollars on fare enforcement for fare revenue that 
only make up less than 2% of LA Metro’s budget. 
 
Thank you for your time. 
 
Sincerely, 

 

 




















